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General Membership Meeting Minutes
Swearing In of Officers

Double Tree Hotel Westborough, MA
May 21,2025
Meeting opened at: 1005 by Chief Kelleher
Pledge of Allegiance: Chief Keith Stark
Sickness & Distress – Rev. Bruce Arbour
Sickness –    none
Deaths – 
· Chief Robert Czerwinski Ret. Pittsfield Fire Department 

· Janet Sullivan, Mother of Chief Mike Sullivan; Wakefield Fire Department 

Minutes of the previous meeting:    Minutes of the General Membership meeting on April 9, 2025, were sent out to the membership via the FCAM Email/Web-post.
Vote: APPROVED
Applications for Membership 
· Chief Richard Nelson Reading Fire Department, recommended by Chief Greg Burns, Reading Fire Department

· Chief John Dzialo, East Bridgewater Fire Department, recommended by Chief Kevin Nord

· Chief Stephen Nodurf, Three Rivers Fire Department, recommended by Chief Bill Bernat, Palmer Fire Department

· Deputy Chief Brian Morrison, West Barnstable Fire Department, recommended by Chief Bill Scoble, ret. Westwood FD

· Assistant Chief Kyle Gordon, Sudbury Fire Department, recommended by Chief Timothy Choate, Sudbury FD

· Deputy Chief Peter McIver, Greenfield Fire Department, recommended by Chief Robert Strahan, Greenfield FD  
Vote: APPROVED
Application for Life Membership: 
· Chief Greg Burns, Reading Fire Department, recommended by Chief Kevin Partridge Ret. Easton

· Chief Robert Rogowski, Barre Fire Department, recommended by Chief David Hurlbut
Vote: APPROVED
Chief Michael Kelleher- President

· MMA – Mutual Aid concerns- Updated discussions with MMA regarding how mutual aid works
· Senate President meeting

· Chiefs asked to complete the Healthcare Workforce Study that was sent to Chiefs
Chief Patrick Purcell- 1st VP

· Single Staircase- BFPR- reported that we continue to emphasize Chiefs concerns for the safety of occupants 
· FCAM Bulletin- Looking to be able to share timely information with Chiefs with a uniform message
· Lithium-Ion Battery- Smoke detector batteries will be coming up on the 10 year make, and disposal will be a concern
· The Mentor Program is looking for new Chiefs to be part of the mentoring program, a training will be held in the fall 
Chief Brian Nardelli- 2nd VP
· We are looking at a new Attorney for Legal Defense and possibly changes to the make-up of the Legal Defense fund and access to the Attorney
· The Chief are working to straighten out some of EMA legislation wording, have expressed concerns with some of the language

Chief Peter Burke Jr- IPP

· Work continues with the EMAC working group, in particular the set-up of packages for EMAC deployment requests, and training
· IMT working group is making progress on training and how and who will be part of the IMT 
Secretary/Treasurer – Chief Kevin Partridge, Ret.  
As of May 19, 2025

Bay Coast Bank:

· Checking Operating
         $     9,782.14   
· Money Market 1


$ 251,986.37
· Legal Defense 


$   23,850.00  
Assets BayCoast Bank = $285,618.51

Chase Bank:

· Checking



$    1,000.00

· CD 1
4286 4 month
         $135,832.00

· CD 2 4287  4 month  
$ 135,183.43

Assets Chase Bank = $272,656.48

Quickbooks Account:     $   628.76

Total assets: $ 558,262.70

Vote: Approved
Government Affairs Director- Chief Bill Scoble, Ret.  

· The State Budget is proceeding.   It has moved from the House to the Senate, where the money for the On-Site – which was cut out in the House Budget- has been restored, and more. The level in The Senate Budget has been set at $2 million, up from the requested $1.5 million in the Governor’s Budget. There are also numerous local earmarks proposed (see list). Proposed Amendments include one to streamline pending requests to leave Civil Service, cancer screening funding, exemption for fire department grants from the MBTA Housing requirements, and a PFAS Public Safety fund to replace Firefighter PPE.   After finalization, the Budget will then go to a Conference Committee.

· There was a Hearing for the Committee on Public Safety and Homeland Security on May 12th that Vice- President Nardelli and I testified at.  We gave comments on 4 Bills – 1) Moving OEMS from DPH to Public Safety, 2) Strengthening the penalties for violations of Chapter 148, 3) Re-allocating the Call/Vol Fire Training Council seat to broaden the candidate pool, and 4) Strengthening the confidentiality protections for providers and participants in peer support counseling sessions.  Written testimony has also been submitted.

· Also at this Hearing, the Maggie Hubbard Bill filed by Representative Luddy regarding mandated smoke detector inspections for short term rentals was supported strongly by surviving members of her family. They bring a very powerful message.

· We have been working with Metro Director Dave Frizzell and Public Safety and Homeland Security Committee House Chair Cahill to secure a date and room for the Metro Legislative Breakfast.  We have settled on June 11th for a date.

· The Carbon Monoxide in Schools Bill had a Hearing in front of the Education Committee.  Although no longer a a legislative priority, we were asked to testify by the Bill sponsor – Representative Ashe.  Written testimony was submitted with updated statistics thanks to Deryll Dion from DFS.

· There have been articles in the Press regarding the ongoing dispute between the House and Senate setting Joint Rules for the Session. One of the biggest issues is a requirement to appear in person for Committee Hearings and for providing testimony.  

· The Bristol County Clam Boil/Legislative Dinner will be held on May 27th at the South Seekonk Rod and Gun Club. This is always a great event with important Legislative support.

· I was contacted by Bruce Dillon from Dore and Whittier Architects who had attended a meeting of the AIA Government Affairs Committee which had members of the Legislature present – the subject of the Public Safety Building Authority was discussed, and the members of the Legislature felt the Bills were gaining momentum with more support than ever before. 

· On the Federal front – the Grant programs seem to be progressing, and within the last week the NIOSH Firefighter Fatality Investigation program has been reinstituted as has the Cancer Registry program.  It is still tentative whether the employees will be able to retain their positions.  The National Fire Academy is still closed.

· Reminder – CFSI is March 18-19, 2026, at the Marriott Marquis in Washington, D. C.  It is important to have a good showing.

State Fire Marshal – Jon Davine
Fire Marshal Davine reported on numerous items that DFS is working on:
· NERIS is moving forward, numerous Department are piloting the program

· Revisions have been made to streamline and improve the registering for the Cancer Screening program

· CFO program applications are going out, and Chief Officers will have preference

· Changes have been made to Command of the FIU, LT Mark Reedy will take over Command of the Unit, Capt. Desroisers has moved to the Fusion Center, Hopefully Justin Pledge will become the Assistant Commander
· Hopefully there will be movement on the MFA Director appointment next month

· Bridgewater Phase A is going very good and almost done.

Reports of Special Committee

Civil Service – Chief Stark – 

· Gave an update on Civil Service exams

IAFC – Chief Stark
· IAFC FRI is in August

· IAFC Elections close June 14 please vote for Chief Silvernail for Treasurer  

Legislative – Chief Bailey
· No Report
Haz Mat – Chief Bailey
· No Report
EMS – Chief Norris – 

· Changes to the use of Pedi Mate 
· Reminder of REDCap reporting on vaccinations
Tech Rescue – Chief 

· Senate Bill 742, and House bill 2565 have not been heard, The Committee continues to work on Policies
Fire Mobilization – Chief Hurlbut
· Recent brush Task force activations included 1A and 1D for JBCC Fire, 7A in WARE for Brush
Call/Volunteer – 

State 911 – Chief Kelleher

Utilities – Chief Nardelli

· Transmission Pipeline information will be coming out
Diversity, Equity and Inclusion – Chief Kelly 
· Committee continues to work on DEI 

Unfinished Business  

· None
New Business  

· None
Remarks for the Good of the Association 

· IAFC Fire Rescue International August 13-15, 2025, Orlando FL
· NEAFC Expo Mohegan Sun October 29-31, 2025  FCAM Monthly Meeting October 30 1pm 

· Associate member Shawn Daoust from Colonial Vehicles mentioned that this week is the deadline for ordering Police Interceptors and other vehicle ordering deadlines 
Next regularly is scheduled meeting: 

· Wednesday – June 18, 2025 – Crumpin Fox Golf Course, Bernardston, MA at 10 AM Golf available after meeting & lunch
Meeting Adjourn at:   1120 hours
Swearing in of Officers began at 1200 hours: 
President Mike Kelleher welcomed everyone

Westborough Honor Guard and members of the department marched into the room and presented the colors

Chief Keith Stark led the Pledge of Allegiance

· Chief Kelleher recognized for all Past FCAM Presidents and thank them for their past service.
· Chief Kelleher administered the Oath of Office to the 1st and 2nVP, Secretary, for FY/2025 
· Chief Kelleher administered the Oath of Office to the Board of Directors that were present
	 1st VP
	Chief
	Nardelli

	2nd VP
	Chief
	Norris

	IPP
	Chief
	Kelleher

	Sec/Treas
	Chief 
	Partridge

	D1
	Chief
	Burke

	D2
	Chief
	Duffy

	D3* 
	Chief
	Arruda

	D4
	Chief
	Bailey

	D5
	Chief
	Alan Dionne

	D6*
	Chief
	McCurdy

	D7
	Chief
	Coleman 

	D8
	Chief
	Hall

	D9
	Chief
	Young

	D10
	Chief
	Spanknebel

	D11 
	Chief
	Bernat

	D12
	Chief
	Turner

	D13
	Chief
	Mullin

	D14
	Chief
	Ferschke

	D15
	Chief
	Carrigan


*Not Present
Oath of Office was administered 
Please raise your right hand and repeat after me.

I, (state your name), hereby swear that I will support the Constitution and Bylaws, and at all times will bear true allegiance, to the goals and purposes, of the Fire Chiefs Association of Massachusetts Incorporated.

I further swear, to perform the duties and responsibilities of my office, to the best of my ability, and at the end of my term of office, I will deliver to my successor all records of such office, so help me God.
Congratulations, your slate of Officers for FY/2026
Chief Kevin Breen- Marlborough Fire Department administered the Oath of Office to President Purcell
· Chief Breen recognize special guests of Chief Purcell
· Town Manager Kristi Williams spoke and congratulated Chief Purcell, and recognized him for his good work as Fire Chief
Chief Kelleher presented Chief Purcell with his Presidents Gavel and congratulated him on being sworn in as the new FCAM President

Chief Purcell – President
· Made remarks to the Association and guest, thanked everyone for their support
· President Purcell presented to now Immediate Past President Michael Kelleher a watch from the Association for his work as president and his Past President pocket badge

· Marshal Davine made a presentation of a plaque from DFS to Chief Kelleher and complimented him on his work during the last year
Chief Purcell made closing comments and thanked everyone for coming.
